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SEAFORD TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Contact Details: 

37 Church Street 

Seaford 

East Sussex 

BN25 1HG 

Tel: 01323 894 870 

Email: admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 

Welcome to the Autumn edition of Seaford Town 
Council’s quarterly newsletter! 

Over the next few pages we hope you will learn a little 
about what has been going on with your local Town 
Council and what our plans are going forwards.  

Many Council Officer hours are being put into  
finalising the draft of the Salts Development Plan, get-
ting the new golf clubhouse ready for its opening, 
populating the new website amongst various other 
projects, whilst continuing to manage and maintain 
the many assets of the Council and everyday  
administration. 

There are some exciting events coming up for  
everyone to look forward to as we draw towards the 
end of 2014. Our Christmas Magic event on Saturday 
6th December is set to be a fantastic festive day for 
the whole family. Feedback from previous years Late 
Night Shopping Christmas event has shown that  
businesses and residents alike would rather have an 
event during the day than a late night. The Council 
and Seaford Community Partnership are therefore  
organising the daytime Christmas Magic event. Start-
ing at 10am and running until 5pm there will be plenty 
of opportunities for people to come along and join in 
the jollities! The Christmas light switch on will be done 
by Santa Claus at 4.30pm, so be sure to be there!  

This year Remembrance Sunday falls on 9th  
November; the memorial service will be held at the 
Sutton Road War Memorial as per previous years. 
Those wishing to attend should arrive at 10.30am to 
mark their respects to those heroes that fought and 
those that have fallen in the World Wars.  

As always we want to hear your feedback, whether  
complaint or compliment, so please feel free to do so 
using the Council Office contact details to the left. 

 

Councillor Mark Brown 
Mayor of Seaford   
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On 25th July we welcomed Seaford’s new Deputy Young Mayor in to Office. 
Further to elections being held in the local schools the result was announced by Mayor Mark 
Brown and the Young Mayor Millie Hemsley in the Council Chambers where the two candidates, 
Gabrielle Edwards and Katie Rollings, were gathered with their families. 

There was a good response to the elections with over 300 votes in total. With less than 50 votes 
between the candidates it was a close call but the winner was revealed to be Gabrielle  
Edwards. 

Mayor Brown thanked Katie for her efforts and input  
during the election process and encouraged her to look at  
standing again in next year’s elections. At just 13 she has a 
bright future ahead of her! 

When Gabrielle was asked how she feels about becoming  

Deputy Young Mayor she said “I feel very proud to be  

chosen for Deputy Young Mayor and I look forward to  

representing the youth of Seaford over the coming two 

years”.  

As Deputy Young Mayor her duties will include attending 

public events and supporting the Young Mayor. 
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Competition was in the air on a mild September’s evening as Councillors, staff, the Young Mayor, 
Deputy Young Mayor, friends and families joined the members of The Crouch Bowling Club for 
some enthusiastic games of mixed team bowls. 
 

The friendly rivalry was soon in full swing and the final score was extremely close with just a few 
points difference between the teams. All of those who attended had a brilliant and enjoyable 
evening of games and good conversation followed by a fish and chip supper! 
 

The Club leases their grounds within The Crouch Gardens 

from Seaford Town Council and next year will be  

celebrating their 80th anniversary having been in action 

since 1935. 

 
If anybody is interested in joining the Crouch Bowling Club 
or would like more information on it then please visit their 
website www.seafordcrouchbowlingclub.co.uk or  
contact the club secretary Brian Bodsworth by telephone 
on 01323 896344 or by email at  
brian.bodsworth@btinternet.com 

APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY YOUNG MAYOR July 2014 

CROUCH BOWLING CLUB V STC ANNUAL GAME September 2014 

Mayor Mark Brown with Young Mayor Millie 
Hemsley, Deputy Young Mayor Gabrielle  
Edwards and Katie Rollings 

Deputy Young Mayor Gabrielle Edwards 
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Seaford formed part of the Tour of Britain  

cycling event  this year for Stage 7 of the race 

from Camberly to Brighton. Seaford Town  

Council, collaborating with local groups and  

businesses, organised events for the day to  

coincide with the race, for the residents of  

Seaford and those visiting in support of the  

riders.  

As the cyclists came through the area they were 

greeted and cheered on by thousands of excited 

supporters, hoping to catch a glimpse of all of the athletes including the legendary Sir Bradley 

Wiggins. 

Bicycle related activities and funfair attractions at The Salts received a fantastic response from 

everyone who came by throughout the day and Seaford’s first ever outdoor cinema screening was 

a ‘sell out’ success, the showing of The Lego Movie really drew in the crowds. 

As always the event wouldn’t have been possible without the selfless volunteers, including  
Councillors who gave their time to help out and our event partners; Cycle Seahaven who provided 

the residents of Seaford with free bike tune ups , servicing advice and demonstrations; Sustrans 

who organised the ‘Smoothie Bike’, provided ‘How to’ videos and Cycle train rides with the ‘Cycle 

train team’; to Seaford Rotary Club who provided significant stewarding cover for spectators and 

stewarding of spectator parking; to Seaford Lifeguards who once again covered our first aid  for 

the day and Seaford Community Cinema who ran the wonderful evening movie.  

We would also like to thank Wave Leisure who sponsored us and provided free demonstrations 

for spin classes, Brooklyn Hyundai for sponsoring the event and Tansleys for sponsoring our  

programme. 

The day was an enormous success! We created new partnerships, raised awareness and generat-

ed more positive interest in Seaford as a whole. 

September 2014 TOUR OF BRITAIN EVENT 

The funfair at The Salts 

Tour of Britain competitors riding past Seaford seafront 
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BULLETIN BOARD 
During the summer improvements were made on the 
seafront as an early preparatory stage for the Seafront 
Development Plan that is to be devised. The most  
notable and vital improvement was the re-opening of 
Splash Point after repair works paid for by Seaford 
Town Council and Lewes District Council were  
completed in August. Storms left the site inaccessible 
back in February but this remedial work now returns 
this much loved part of our seafront back to its  
previous condition enabling residents and the wider 
community to enjoy the area once again. 

Just as vital was the installation of the new, larger mixed 
waste bins on the seafront. It is hoped that this will reduce 
the amount of litter being found on the seafront and  
encourage and enable 
people to be more  
considerate of our scenic 
coastline.  
 

Also outstanding was the refurbishment of the shelter on 

the promenade near Martello Tower that is now once 

against standing proudly in it’s rightful place. 
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The Rotary Centenary Clock was donated to the town back in 2005 by Seaford Rotary Club 
to mark the centenary of the Rotary Movement. Due to the inaccessibility of its position, 
necessary maintenance works had not been carried out and the clock had been out of  
action.  
 
Keen to restore this piece of history to its former glory, the Council arranged for it to be 
relocated from its previous housing on Hurdis House to the front of neighbouring  
L.Cameron & Son’s Pharmacy and whilst being 
moved, to have the mechanical fault rectified. 
 
Well-respected clock repairers Smiths of Derby  
carried out the maintenance works and relocation, 
and thankfully were able to return it to  full working  
condition where it will now provide time for visitors 
to the town centre as well as being an attractive  
feature and part of the history of the high street. 

C
E

N
T

E
N

A
R

Y
 C

L
O

C
K

  

R
E

L
O

C
A

T
IO

N
 

Seafront shelter 

A larger mixed waste bin 

The Centenary Clock in it’s new home 

Splash Point 
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BULLETIN BOARD 

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU TURNS 75!  

75 years ago the first Citizens Advice bureau opened in response to the breakout of 
World War 2.  On 4th September 1939 the first 200 bureau opened.  From the start 
volunteers ran the service working from public buildings and private houses.  
Advisers dealt with problems relating to the loss of ration books, homelessness and  
evacuation.  They also helped locate missing relatives and prisoners of war. Debt 
quickly became an issue as household income reduced due to call-ups. Today the  

service is responding to a different type of crisis but still offering free, confidential advice from 
over 3,500 venues across England and Wales.  We also make a lasting difference to society by 
campaigning for change through our social policy work. 
 
On a local level the two bureaux of Lewes and Seaford were amalgamated in December 1997  
having been separate charities before that date.  We still operate as a single entity under the 
name of Lewes District CAB and contrary to what many people think we are an independent  
charity, receiving no central government funding.  We are really proud of our staff and volunteers 
and our army of supporters without whom we would not be here.  No one knows when they 
might have a problem they can’t sort out and that is why we plan to be here for your children, 
family and friends for many years to come. As an independent charity we can’t survive without 
your help so please think about supporting us in any way you can; by giving your time, money,  
expertise or even something tangible like a ream of copier paper! 
  
We are always looking for new volunteers so if you have some 
free time why not look at our website to check on volunteering 
opportunities www.lewescab.org.uk you may be surprised at 
how flexible we can be. 

Further to the report taken to Full Council on 21st August in which Chris Rolley  
Associates set out their findings from the review of the Council ‘s leases, licences and 
agreements, Council Officers have been working busily on getting better systems in 
place and agreements signed and in place where there were none or they were out of 
date. 

Most recently the Council has signed a new self-management agreement with Seaford 
Allotment & Leisure Garden Society for the management and maintenance of Sutton 
Drove Allotments. Further information on the allotments or society can be found at 
www.salgs.co.uk. 

The lease with Seaford Museum & Heritage Society is ready for signing it is just waiting 
for the Museum to become registered as a Charity limited by guarantee before being 
legally finalised. Visit their website for more information on the organisation and  
museum www.seafordmuseum.co.uk. 
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http://www.lewescab.org.uk
http://www.salgs.co.uk
http://www.seafordmuseum.co.uk
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BULLETIN BOARD  
The Salts 

There have been several improvements in The Salts over the recent months. New basket 
ball hoops have been installed and the litter bins are now emptied more often to help 

tackle littering and overflow. Premier Mini  
Soccer now trains at The Salts regularly and we 
are working on the addition of more pitches so 
that more matches can take place. 

Council officers are currently working on an over 
all development plan to help revive The Salts as a 
whole, this will be submitted to the 6th  
November Council meeting for approval.  

 

Martello Fields 

Although events have continued, the site has experienced a number of complications this 

year. Conditions have resulted in a increase in the frequency of flooding and the  

contamination of areas by sewer water. The site has been cleared following the most  

recent incident and a process is in place for reporting of incidents to Southern Water.  

 

There were incidents of unauthorised  

encampments on the field in August and  

September, both were dealt with as swiftly as 

possible and were cleared within a few days. 

With these incidents in mind, security is being 

reviewed as a matter of urgency; and 

management of flood risk will be considered in 

future, finding ways to reduce the impact of 

floods on the site, especially sewer water. In  

addition parking and camping incidents will be 

reviewed to consider ways of eliminating  certain trends. 

 

Signage Project 

With additional funding now pledged from Lewes District Council the signage project  

highlighting the location of many facilities developed in 2011 can be moved forward and 

with the assistance of East Sussex County Council is hoped to be rolled out in plenty of 

time for 2015. 
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The Salts 

Martello Fields 
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BULLETIN BOARD 
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The rebuild of the clubhouse at Seaford Head Golf Course started in September 2013. As 
a direct result of the adverse weather conditions over the winter and the storms at the 
beginning of 2014, the construction has been delayed. 

At the time of writing, the build is in its final stages with ceilings going up and final  
fixtures going in. The next few weeks will be busy with decorating and fit out, getting the 
clubhouse ready for its opening which is now hoped to be late November/early  
December. 
 
Council Officers have been working closely with the contractors, Cheesmur,  
communicating on a daily basis to ensure the build continues to progress and any issues 
arising, as you would expect with a big project like this, are quickly resolved. 

The Council is aware that at  
present access to the site is less 
than desirable and this is in hand. 

Once the clubhouse is finished  

recruitment will begin to staff the 

venue. The recently appointed   

Business Manager Oliver Stanyard 

will be assisting with this. Keep 

your eye on the Council’s website 

www.seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 

for further updates. 
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Capital Wishlist 

The Capital Wishlist adopted by Council in August in the majority features ‘community  

services’ related assets. The projects listed range from £250 – £200,000 and include  

projects that will improve children’s play space, sports equipment, quality and condition 

of facilities, accessibility and inclusion, health and wellbeing, events management, 

health and safety and more.  

The projects have been given a level of priority which in turn will lead efforts in  

prioritising workload. With the Salts Development Plan currently being prepared for 

submission to Council the result will be that any proposals for improvements within The 

Salts can then be implemented rapidly, provided that it fits within the scope of the de-

velopment plan. The wishlist will be available for viewing on the new website once it is 

live. 

A great view from inside the dining area over the 18th tee 

http://www.seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk
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Seaford’s Town Crier Peter White took part in the World Town Crier Tournament held in Chester 

back in August and returned with a wonderful second place trophy for “Best Dressed Crier” out of a 

total of 24 criers including a number of world champions.   

With competitors gathering from around the globe Peter was very happy to receive this trophy for 

his splendid 1865-replica uniform, crafted by the Queen's Warranted Naval Uniform Tailor Geof-

frey Golding.  

Peter said “to win second place was a great honour. The winner,  

a Native American from Canada, had three different brilliant outfits 

and deserved to win! It is also a big thank-you for the Clubs and  

individuals who helped to fund the new uniform two years ago.”  

Whilst there he gave a gift to the Lord Mayor of Chester; an  

inscribed and sealed scroll of greeting, from the Mayor of Seaford 

and a stick of Seaford rock.  He also volunteered for an afternoon 

of community work along with the other criers and spent his time 

in Chester's Central Library reading stories to children in their  

holiday reading club. 

Peter's next foray into the competitive world is the National Town 
Criers' Championship in Hastings' Priory Meadow on the morning 
and afternoon of October 18th. He'd value your support! 

TOWN CRIER’S SUCCESS!  

 

 

 
 

Seaford Town Council is delighted to offer the venue for hire at a very reasonable cost for  
exhibitors and community groups with prices currently at a fixed rate.   
 
The website can be found at: www.thecryptgallery.com, they also have Facebook and Twitter  
Accounts to be followed. 

For more details or if you have any enquiries please email  
info@thecryptgallery.com     
For bookings please email bookings@thecryptgallery.com  
 
Last Minute Artists—look out for their next event on the 
Arts@theCrypt notice board! 
 
Last  Minute Artists is run by a group of six artists who organise 
weekend pop-up galleries at the Crypt on a voluntary basis for 
the benefit of artists and residents alike.  

Exhibiting space within the Gallery 

August 2014 

Town Crier Peter White 
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WEBSITE  
The Council’s new website will go live imminently. The site will however continue to be added to 
and amended over the next few months.  
 
The Council is aware that this new site is long overdue but hopes that once it is live it will help 
improve communication with the residents of town and visitors to the town or just people with 
an interest. The new site contains more information than the previous site so will service the pub-
lic, Councillors and Council staff much more effectively. 
 
Feedback on the site is more than welcomed; please if possible let us know your thoughts in writ-
ing to georgia.raeburn@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk. 
 
RECORDING OF MEETINGS  
The Council have now taken measures for any members of public wishing to record public meet-
ings. Seating is reserved in the public gallery and guidelines for  
recording meetings are available. The Council asks where possible that you do inform us in  
advance if you are planning to record a meeting. The guidelines for the recording of meetings can 
be found on our website. 
 
Council Officers continue to work with the Filming Working Group on looking at the options  
available for the Council to install a camera in the Council Chambers and record its own meetings.  

COMMUNICATION 

PAST MAYOR’S MEDAL AWARDED September 2014  

At the Council meeting on 21st August former Mayor of Seaford, Councillor Anthony White was 

presented with a medal to honour his time in Office by the current Mayor, Councillor Mark 

Brown. 

Councillor A White was elected and served as 

Mayor for the Municipal Year 2013/14. He held 

many events during his time in office, with  

proceeds raised going towards his two chosen 

charities; Seaford Downs Syndrome and Special 

Needs Support and Waifs & Strays. 

All of Seaford’s Town Councillors are  

volunteers and serve the community for the 

betterment of the town and therefore at the 

meeting the Mayor expressed his grateful 

thanks gratitude, on behalf of the Council and town, to Councillor A White for his dedication  

during his time in Office to his duties and to serving the residents of Seaford as Mayor. 

Councillor White and Mayor Brown 

mailto:georgia.raeburn@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk
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On Sunday 12th October 2014 The Mayor of Seaford, Councillor Mark Brown and Councillor Sylvia 
Dunn organised a trip on the Newhaven Lifeboat for Councillors and staff in a bid to raise money 
for his charities and to donate half the money raised to the RNLI Newhaven. 

The Mayor said “I am pleased to announce that £240.00 was raised for the trip in total.  £120 will 
be shared between my two charities, Seahaven Storehouse and Waves with the remaining £120 
being donated to RNLI Newhaven. I would like to give my extreme thanks the RNLI Newhaven for 
allowing Seaford Town Council to take part in their training 
day and it gave me great pleasure in presenting them with the 
cheque that morning.” 

Councillors and staff, along with their families, joined the crew 
in their training session leaving the dock around 10am.   
Fortunately for all, the rain held off and the sea was calm!   
Lucy Clark, The Support Services Manager at Seaford Town 
Council said “This was a fantastic opportunity for Councillors 
and staff to attend their training session and be given an  
insight to the outstanding job that these men do.  All their 
work is voluntary and on many occasions they are put in  
dangerous situations to save the lives of others.  They are all a 
real inspiration.” 

The trip lasted for approximately two and a half hours with the last half hour involving the crew 
performing a breeches-buoy exercise with one member having to get in the water!   

If anyone would like to find out more information about the RNLI Newhaven or would like to 
make a donation, please visit their website at ww.newhavenlifeboat.co.uk 

MAYOR’S CHARITY LIFEBOAT TRIP October 2014 

Mayor Brown presenting the cheque to the 

Newhaven Lifeboat Crew along with guests 

on the Lifeboat.  

Newhaven Lifeboat Crew in action  
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Seaford Town Council are pleased to announce that a new management agreement has been 
agreed upon and signed by both themselves and Seaford Allotment & Leisure Garden Society, for 
the management and maintenance of Sutton Drove Allotments. 

Seaford Allotment & Leisure Garden Society have managed the site since 2000 on behalf of the  
Council and both parties are looking forward to a collaborative and cooperative relationship. The 
new agreement is in place for fourteen years providing long term security for the site as well as 
the society. 

The new management agreement gives responsibility 
to the Society for more of the maintenance and  
decision making on the site, but also allows them 
more freedom to use their expertise and experience 
to make the best of the site and provide the best  
possible service to its plot holders. 

The Council have expressed willingness to support 
the Society in securing a grant from Awards For All to 
clear an area of overgrown land on a part of the  
allotment site. The Society hopes that through the 
clearing of this land and the help of a small project 
team they will have more plots to let and provide 
space for a number of small scale projects to do with 
conservation and wildlife. 

Eddie Collict, Chairman of Seaford Allotment & Leisure Garden Society, said upon signing the  
document “I am pleased that we seem to be getting back to a more cooperative and collaborative 
working relationship and I am grateful to all whose work and effort has brought this about”. 

For more information on the Society, the allotments or enquiries about joining please follow the 

link to their website www.salgs.co.uk. 

SALGS SIGN MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT September 2014 

Mayor Mark Brown signing the agreement with  

Eddie Collict, Chairman, Barbara French, Secretary, 

and Paul West, Security Officer, from the Society. 

 

 
Seaford is home to some stunning landscapes, including the iconic Seaford 
Head which forms part of our Local Nature Reserve. You will often see the 

view from Seaford Head down to Cuckmere Valley used as an image to  
attract tourism to the area. 

Anyone wishing to film or take professional photographs on Seaford Head 
does however need prior permission of Seaford Town Council as the  

landowner. If you are interested in videoing or taking photographs on this  
site, please contact Carolyn McCourt who manages this on the Council’s  

behalf on 01323 890173 or 07943391494. 

There is a fee for filming or doing photography on the site but you should  
note that this income goes back into maintaining the Nature Reserve  

and helping preserve its natural beauty and wildlife. 

Most recently we have had Sir Ian McKellen shooting scenes from his new 
Sherlock Holmes film on site, a fashion shoot for Shortlist Magazine  

and Ellie Goulding even shot part of a music video! 

FILMING  

Seaford Town Council have a great 

range of outdoor spaces that are  

available for events hiring such  

as the Martello Fields,  

The Salts Recreation Ground and  

areas of The Crouch Gardens.  

 

If you would like more information on 

this, prices for hiring or would like to 

make a booking, please call 01323 

894870 or send an email to  

admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk  

HIRING OF OUTDOOR  

SPACES 

mailto:admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk
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The audit of accounts for Seaford Town Council for the year ended 31 March 2014 has been  
concluded and the Annual Return is available for inspection by any local government elector of  

the area of Seaford Town Council on application to: 

Lucy Clark 
Support Services Manager 

37 Church Street 
Seaford 

BN25 1HG 

Copies of the Annual Return will be provided to any local government elector on payment  
of £0.24 for each copy in line with the Council’s Publication Scheme. 

The Annual Return will also be published on the new website once it is up and running. 

With the ending of the Seaford Gazette comes the bright beginning of the Seaford Herald. The focus is to 
provide a paper packed with local news for the people of Seaford, by the people of Seaford.  

We would like to encourage everyone to submit any articles they would like to 
see in the paper, anything from upcoming events by local organizations and 
groups to the achievements of local people or projects, even photographs of the 
area and the ‘goings on’ of the town.   
 
To submit general articles please email them in to myherald.news@jpress.co.uk  
 
For sports news please email myherald.sport@jpress.co.uk  
 
Also, to let the editor know what you think of the paper please email keith.ridley@jpress.co.uk 

ANNUAL RETURN 

SUBMIT YOUR NEWS STORIES TO THE SEAFORD HERALD! 

Every Mayor of Seaford has a professional                  
photograph taken at a location of their choice within 
Seaford. This photo is then hung within the Council 

Chambers alongside those of the Past Mayor's, a  
tradition that has been upheld since 1999. 

Councillor Anthony White, Mayor of Seaford for the 
2013/14 Municipal Year, and Councillor Mark Brown, 

current Mayor of Seaford, recently had their               
photographs taken by Matt Bode Photography, 

which will soon be taking their place on the wall in the Council Chambers.  

For information on Matt Bode Photography or to see examples of their work please  
visit the website at www.mattbode.com or phone 01323 898749. 

MAYOR’S PHOTOS 

Mayor Mark Brown Councillor Anthony White 

mailto:myherald.news@jpress.co.uk
mailto:myherald.sports@jpress.co.uk
mailto:keith.ridley@jpress.co.uk
http://www.mattbode.com/
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East Sussex County Council have confirmed that from Monday 6th October Seaford’s HWRS, along with 
two others in the District, will be closed Monday to Thursday and only operate as follows: 
 
Fridays and Saturdays:   8.00am to 4.00pm 
Sundays:                9.00am to 4.00pm 
 
For further information please see their website: www.eastsussex.gov.uk/environment/

rubbishandrecycling/recyclingsites/escc-seafordhwrs 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE & RECYCLING SITE UPDATE 

BUSINESS MANAGER 
Seaford Town Council is delighted to announce that local resident Oliver  
Stanyard has been appointed as the new Business Manager at Seaford Head 
Golf Club. Oliver comes with proven commercial experience recently as the 
Seaford Branch Manager of Fox & Sons estate agents. He can be contacted on  
oliver.stanyard@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 

 
TOWN CLERK 
The Personnel Sub-Committee met on 8th October to go through the selection 

process and shortlisted five candidates to interview . Chris Rolley Associates 

are assisting the Council in this process and will remain involved throughout the interviews and  

subsequent appointment. Interviews for this role will be carried out on Tuesday 28th October at the  

Council offices. Before any offers of employment are made, the selected candidate’s details will be  

presented to Full Council on 6th November for approval. 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF UPDATES 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF  

Town Clerk—Vacant (Interim Town Clerk—James Corrigan) 

Support Services Manager—Lucy Clark 

Projects & Facilities Manager—Ben King 

Admin Assistant (Finance) - Elizabeth Harvey 

Admin Assistant (Facilities) - Rachel Beard 

PA to the Town Clerk—Georgia Raeburn 

Apprentice Admin Assistant—Jasmine Pollard 

Business Manager—Oliver Stanyard 

Head Greenkeeper—Nick Stephens 

Deputy Head Greenkeeper—Simon Lambert 

Assistant Greenkeeper—Chris Walsh 

Apprentice Greenkeeper—Robert Sewell 

(Golf Professional—Fraser Morley)  

Oliver Stanyard 

http://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/environment/rubbishandrecycling/recyclingsites/escc-seafordhwrs
http://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/environment/rubbishandrecycling/recyclingsites/escc-seafordhwrs
mailto:oliver.stanyard@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk
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Central Ward 
 

Cllr Mark Brown (Mayor) 
Tel: (01323) 893 861 
markb232@live.co.uk 
 

Cllr Stephen Gauntlett * 
Tel: (01323) 872 471 
sj.gauntlett@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Terry Goodman (Deputy Mayor) 
Tel: (01323) 896 024 
cllr.terence.goodman@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Ali Hayder  
Tel: 07708 317 915 
mohammedali.hayder@gmail.com 
 
 

East Ward 
 

Cllr George Cork 
Tel: 07449 402 512 
cork54@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Alan Latham 
Tel: (01323) 872 400 
al@axis2000.net 
 

Cllr Linda Lord 
Tel: 07956 026 297 
lindalord14@talktalk.net 
 

Cllr Roger Needham 
Tel: 07745 238 159 
25rests@gmail.com 
 

North Ward 
 

Cllr Paul Franklin * 
Tel: (01323) 897 987 
paul_franklin@btinternet.com 
 

Cllr Sarah McStravick 
Tel: 07984 154 763 
cllr.sarah.mcstravick@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Benjamin Warren * 
Tel: (01323) 490 088 
cllr.benjamin.warren@gmail.com 
 

Cllr Anthony White 
Tel: (01323) 894 226 
anthony73white@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 

South Ward 
 

Cllr Sam Adeniji * 
Tel: (01323) 873 500 
sam.adeniji@lewes.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Bob Allen * 
Tel: 01323) 896 724 
b.allen@lewes.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Barry Burfield 
Tel: (01323) 492 487 
cllr.burfield@bazzil.com 
 

Cllr Sylvia Dunn 
Tel: (01323) 491 667 
sylviadunn62@yahoo.co.uk 
  

West Ward 
 

Cllr Barry Groves * 
Tel: (01323) 896 297 
barry.groves@lewes.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Paul Heseltine 
Tel: 07866 421 025 
paul@brushstrokes.co 
 

Cllr Linda Wallraven  
Tel: (01323) 492 246 
lindawallraven@orange.net 
 

Cllr Ian White * 
Tel: (01323) 892 276 
ian.white@lewes.gov.uk 
 
 

Office Contact Details 
 
37 Church Street, Seaford, East Sussex,  
BN25 1HG. 
 
Tel: (01323) 894 870 
 
Email: admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 
 
www.seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 
 
www.facebook.co.uk/seaford.town.council 
 
 
* also Lewes District Councillors 

COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Committee Meetings are to be held on the following dates at 7.00pm: 

Members of the public are welcomed to attend the meetings. Agendas and minutes of meetings can be 
found on the Council’s website www.seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk or can be collected for a charge from the 
Council offices by contacting a member of staff on 01323 894 870. Free copies are available to view in the 
Tourist Information Centre and Seaford Library. 

(*Full Council meeting date changed from 23rd October) 

MEETINGS CALENDAR October 2014 -  January 2015 

October 

Thursday 9 

Planning & Highways 
 

Thursday 16 

Finance & General Purposes 

Thursday 30 

Planning and Highways 

November 

Thursday 6  

Full Council* 
 

Thursday 20 

Planning & Highways 
 

Thursday 27 

Community Services 
 

 

December 

Tuesday 2 

Golf 
 

Thursday 11 

Planning & Highways 
 

Thursday 18 

Finance & General Purposes 

January 

Thursday 8 

Planning & Highways 
 

Thursday 15 

Full Council 
 

Thursday 22 

Community Services 
 

Thursday 29 

Planning & Highways 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

For more information or if 
you would like to hire a 

stall at the event for your 
business or group then 

please email  
admin@seafordtown 

council.gov.uk with your 
details. 

Please send any feedback on the newsletter to admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk 

We hope you have enjoyed reading this edition! 

mailto:admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk
mailto:admin@seafordtowncouncil.gov.uk

